From: Schuster, William

To: Taru, Zarva

Subject: FYI: Rescheduling April 2020 OL Exam
Date: Monday, March 30, 2020 7:35:21 PM
Bl

Mr. William C Schuster 1V, Reactor Engineer (RTR Examiner)
Non-Power Production and Utilization Facility Oversight Branch
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

T: +1 (301) 415 1590 | william.schuster@nrc.gov

From: Schuster, William

Sent: Monday, March 30, 2020 7:35 PM

To: Ken Carpenter <kenc@unm.edu>

Cc: Helvenston, Edward <Edward.Helvenston@nrc.gov>
Subject: Rescheduling April 2020 OL Exam

Ken,
Good evening.

Based on guidance recently provided to the NRC related to the ongoing COVID-19
pandemic, the NRC has determined that all remaining travel for the month of April should
be cancelled.

Unfortunately, this means we will have to postpone the April exam. | would like to work with
you to reschedule the examination at the earliest practicable time that works for your
facility; however, at this time, we do not have an estimate of when these travel restrictions
will be relaxed. | would offer that my travel schedule is relatively open and will be able to
support your exam at such time.

In order to capture and fully understand the impact this decision has on the operation of the
University of New Mexico AGN, please consider responding with insights on the potential
operational impact due to delaying the exam (e.g. ability to meet minimum staffing,
succession planning, research).

Thank you.

Best regards,

Bl

Mr. William C Schuster IV, Reactor Engineer (RTR Examiner)

Non-Power Production and Utilization Facility Oversight Branch

Division of Advanced Reactors and Non-Power Production and Utilization Facilities
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation | U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Tel: +1 (301) 415 1590 | E-mail: william.schuster@nrc.gov
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